
Submitter: Sheila Dooley 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Housing and Homelessness 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB2138 

Please remove Section 22 (1)(f) from this bill.   

 

I very much support building more middle housing in Oregon as it is truly needed.  

However, as written, Section 22 (1)(f) does not require middle or affordable housing 

as a condition for removing a demolition review process.  This review is specifically 

for houses listed in the National Register of Historic Places. 

 

Demolition review is the only protection for what remains of Oregon’s historic homes 

and places.  Without it there could potentially be unrestricted demolition. 

 

Please remove Section 22 (1)(f) from what is otherwise a supportable bill. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sheila Dooley 

Mosier 

 


